
NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, MARCH 14, 2023, AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

February 15, 2023
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were Linda Quinn, Steve Quinn, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, and Nicole Terrarosa. Excused:  Tammy Laverty, Harry Menta. Commissioner Gerken was also present at the meeting.  
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Nicole Terrarosa to accept the January 10, 2023, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Commissioner Gerken advised that the reimbursement for the open space grants received by the town have been approved.  All bills were submitted and approved.  He also said the EC can order the second kiosk now.  It will be charged to the Nature Preserve Capital Account.
Lisa Rehm told Steve she read about the AARP grant money that is available and she will look at it with him to submit an application.

Steve advised the members to check their emails for information about the 2023 Fundamentals for Effective Environmental Commissions Virtual Zoom Sessions:
Tuesday, March 21, 7:00pm
Wednesday March 22, Noon
Wednesday March 22, 7:00pm
Thursday, March 23, Noon
Thursday, March 23,7:00pm
Steve said there is a lot more that the EC members can do as part of the Environmental Commission and he urged all members to make an effort to sign up and view one of the webinars so we can talk about other things the EC can do.  It would be very helpful to learn further dimensions of being a member of the EC.
Payment of Bills:  
PO#51892 –- $19.99 ​–- Amazon ​–- Ecology Bulletin Board for NP

PO#52189 –- $505 –- ANJEC –- 2023 Dues

Correspondence:

· Email dated 1/13/23 from Melissa Mazzaro, Coordinate of Education & Outreach, NJ Center for Water Science, and technology Re: Application deadline extended for Traveling HAB Lab Citizen Science Program
· Email dated 1/18/23 from AARP  Re:  2023 AARP Community Challenge Is On! 
· Email dated 1/21/23 Re:  Results of First Winter Bird Count in Nature Preserve
· Email dated 1/26/23 from Cecilia Echeverri Re:  Interested in Volunteering for RPNA
· Email dated 2/9/23 from Maria Villalobos Re:  Girl Scout Troop looking for community service project on environmental impact of place to earn world thinking badge – will forward to SRP.
· Notice from Clerk’s Office – Newsletter deadline 2/24/23.
· Email dated 2/14/23 from Charlene Viger, Paramus Troop 97200 Re:  Like to bring girls scouts to nature walk.
Old Business:


· Newsletter – articles for spring newsletter – deadline 2/24/23

· SQ – Nature Preserve

· Harry Menta - Earth Day 5/20/23 10:00 am. – 3:00 p.m.

· home pollinator gardens, home native plantings, backyard wildlife, etc.
· Bird Count – January 21, 2023, 9:00 am. – Review

The day went well.  It was attended by 12 people and there were plenty of sightings, including a red female fox,
New Business:

· Earth Day 2023 – May 20, 2023 –10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  invites went out to everyone.
· Yes: Mad Science; Bats, Bats, Bats; Snakes n Scales, Tenafly Nature; Mark Rust; Candee Rumba (Public Schools); Troop 3, HRFA, Face painter, Beekeeper, Mosquito Control, Community Garden 

· Will get back to EC:  RP Arts Association; Veolia, Flat Rock Brook

· Nature Walk – February 18, 2023, meet at 9:00 a.m. at Nature Preserve

· Have a good amount of responses from Eventbrite so far (25) plus a girl scout troop from Paramus asked if they could bring their 15 girls scouts so it should be a well-attended event.

· Reminders were sent out to everyone on email list.

· Fundamentals for Effective Environmental Commissions Virtual Zoom 3/21, 3/22, 3/23 – members are urged to attend one of these sessions.  Registration is included in ANJEC dues, so please register for one of the sessions.
· April 22 (Earth Day) is a Saturday.  The EC will conduct a nature walk at the Nature Preserve beginning at 9:00 a.m. and post about individual things people can do to celebrate Earth Day.
Still to be done for NP:

· Set date for next meeting of NP. 
· Steve has a film he’d like to show about planting, he will check with the person who did the film and try to schedule a day in April for the film.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves to entertain a brief meeting for RPNA on a weekday evening to present a film on early pollinator gardens to be shown in late April or early May.  All were in favor of the motion.

· Select program for next meeting of NP – Steve has a film in mind.
· EC to contact Bergen County Mosquito Commission regarding helicopter spraying of the Nature Preserve.

· Installing trail cameras in preserve
· Request directional signs to Nature Preserve at Teaneck Road & East Grand Avenue (Commissioner Gerken)
· Sign for “No student parking” in NP parking lot will be added.
· June 3 – ribbon cutting ceremony – need to get ribbon and maybe hedge clippers for the cutting
· Podium, sound system, chairs

· Get boxed water.
· Michelle DeLuca will work with Steve to design the invitation.

· Program for event.
· Hats and drawstring bags were ordered in December.
· Who to invite: BOC, Freeholders and County Commissioners, people who donated land to the Nature Preserve.  Steve will work on the list with Barbara.
· Stacy Fernandez is a Ridgefield Park college student who is enrolled and studying Environmental Science

with a major in Wildlife Management at Stockton University. A requirement for graduation is a summer internship dealing with Environmental Science and Wildlife Management.
Steve consulted with Commissioner Gerken and Stacy to see if she could be an intern at the Nature Preserve this summer.  There are many things she could help with at the Nature Preserve this summer.  Steve spoke with Stacy and explained it would be a very physical, outdoor position and she was up for the challenge.  She was happy with the pay of $15 per hour and could work from May 5 – August 4.

A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Lisa Rehm that the EC hire Stacy Fernandez as a summer intern, for her summer season which runs from May 5 – August 4 at a rate of $15.00 per hour, for a total of approximately $6,000.00, and that funds be allocated for this purpose.  All were in favor of the motion.

· Steve let members know that he filled out the application for funding from BCAS for native plantings in the Ridgefield Park Nature Preserve.  He was urged by the Bergen County Audubon Society to apply for the grant for native plants and costs for wildflower plantings in the amount of approximately $1,500.00.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Lisa Rehm, that the EC move forward and apply for the grant for native plants and costs for wildflower plantings at the nature preserve in the amount of approximately $1,500.00.  All were in favor of the motion.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Lisa Rehm and seconded by Guillermo Lopez-Acosta adjourning the meeting at 7:59 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 14, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Here's some important dates to mark on your calendar:

Saturday, February 18  - Nature Walk at Nature Preserve @ 9:00 a.m.

Friday, February 24 -  Newsletter Deadline

Saturday, May 20 - Earth Day Celebration 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. - set up starts at 8:30 a.m.

March 21, 22, 23 - 2023 Fundamentals for Effective Environmental Commissions Virtual Zoom Sessions

Saturday, April 22 - Earth Day Nature Walk at Nature Preserve @ 9:00 a.m.

 ? late April - Meeting of Ridgefield Park Nature Association

Saturday, June 3 - Ribbon Cutting ceremony at Nature Preserve
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